FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 (FOIA)/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 (EIR) 
· road usage data 

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked reference FOIA 21984:

I also understand the data collection exercise had to be repeated from an exercise that took place a week or so before the period mentioned in the information that you sent me.

Are you able to provide the information collected from the earlier exercise and also why the exercise had to be repeated?

Answer:
The Council does not hold the requested information.  This letter therefore acts as a statutory refusal notice required by Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Reg.12(4)(a) of the EIR, information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The original data collection exercise suffered from a partial equipment failure so was incomplete and therefore not valid. The data collection exercise was repeated and ran without any issues.
For information, the valid data was provided to you in full in respect of your FOIA request ref. 21984 and the Council had waived its published fee of £126 +VAT (https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/181997/minor-fees-and-charges-for-transportation-services-2020-2021.pdf)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
